
 

 

 
 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
April 26, 2017 Regular Meeting 

 
STAFF REPORT 

 
 

Subject: ZBA17-011, 431 Highland Road 
 
 
Summary: Matthew and Jennifer Romano are requesting a variance from Chapter 
104 Fences Section 8:434 (1)(a) and (1)(b) to allow an eight (8) foot tall, one hundred 
(100) percent opaque fence to be installed along the first fifty (50) feet of the property. 
The property is zoned R1B, single-family residential.  
 
Background and Description: 
 
The subject parcel is located at the corner of Highland Road and Lafayette Road. The 
applicants are requesting to construct an eight (8) foot tall, one hundred (100) percent 
opaque fence along the eastern property line within the first fifty (50) feet of the front yard 
and connect to the existing fence. 
 
The applicant states that the property is unique because of the corner lot and the property 
has two (2) front yards. The applicant states that they consider this side their side yard 
and it is densely vegetated. 
 
The following requirements are excerpts from Chapter 104, Section 8:434(1)(a) and 
(1)(b): 
 
(1) Fences located in residential districts: 

 
(a) In the required front open space shall not exceed 4 feet in height and 50%     
     opacity  
 
(b) Shall not exceed 6 feet in height and 80% opacity in any part, which is 25 feet         

behind the front setback line. 
 

Standards for Approval (Variance): 
 
The Zoning Board of Appeals has all powers granted by State law and by Section 5:99, 
Application of the Variance Power from the City of Ann Arbor Zoning Ordinance.  The 
following criteria shall apply: 
 
The Zoning Board of Appeals of the City of Ann Arbor may, after a hearing in 
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accordance with the established procedures of the Board, in its sound discretion  
and in the interests of the public health, safety or welfare of the inhabitants of the 
community, reduce or remit the requirements of this Chapter in individual cases.  
 
The petitioner states that allowing an eight (8) foot tall fence will not have a negative 
impact on the surrounding properties. The south side of the property where the fence will 
be located does not contain a sidewalk or driveways which the petitioner states will not 
adversely affect traffic. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Jon Barrett 
Zoning Coordinator 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Lawrence Peck  
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2017 12:56 PM 
To: Barrett, Jon <JBarrett@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Input on Variance Number ZBA17-001 
 
Hello Jon, 
 
We are neighbors of 431 Highland Rd with one house between us and live at 410 Highland Rd.   We 
would like to offer our vote of support for the variance of the fence project at 431 Highland Rd to allow 
for their 8’ fence to continue for the entire length.  Since purchasing the property, the improvements 
that the homeowners at 431 Highland Rd. have made have been a significant to the neighborhood and 
includes numerous mature bushes and trees along where the fence will go.  In our opinion, the 
proposed fence will further enhance the look of the neighborhood. 
 
Thanks for your consideration, 
Larry & Molly Peck 
410 Highland Rd. 
Ann Arbor, MI.  48104 
 

mailto:JBarrett@a2gov.org



